

MACOUPIN COUNTY PUBLIC HEALTH DEPARTMENT

112 South Macoupin Street Gillespie, Illinois 62033 Phone 217-839-2350 Fax 217-839-3735 805 North Broad Street Carlinville, Illinois 62626 Phone 217-854-3223 Fax 217-854-3225

202 West Center Street Girard, Illinois 62640 Phone 217-627-2122 Fax 217-627-2899



August 27, 2008

Mr. Andrew Manar, Chairman Macoupin County Board of Supervisors P.O. Box 535 Carlinville, IL 62626

Dear Chairman Manar:

Three Macoupin County Board of Health members' terms end August 31, 2008. These members are Ralph March, Ruth Ann Pomatto, and Debbie Throne. They have all three agreed to serve another three year term. These members have excellent attendance, participate in Board decisions and are very dedicated to improving the health of the citizens of Macoupin County.

Lorraine Hart, who has been a Board of Health Member since 1984, has submitted her resignation form the Board. Her term also expires August 31, 2008. We thank Lorraine for her years as a member of the Board, serving most of those years as Secretary, and will miss her insight and guidance in the field of Public Health. We have asked Rick Maguire, a contractor from Virden, if he would be willing to serve on the Board, and he has accepted.

Their participation and contribution at our Board of Health meetings is crucial. On behalf of the Macoupin County Board of Health I would like to recommend these four individuals for nomination and confirmation for a 3-year term to the Macoupin County Board of Health.

Should you have any questions concerning this, please feel free to contact me. Thank you for your time and consideration!

Sincerely,

Kent Tarro, B.S., M.S.

Administrator



August 30, 2008 Box 477 Bunker Hill, IL 62014

Mr. Andy Manar, Macoupin County Board Chairman

It has come to the Wood family's attention that the Wood-Davis Cemetery in Bunker Hill Township is without a board of directors. Ollie Schwallenstecker and April Wood Blount have been conducting a review of records and have made a report to the family. At the 37th annual Wood Family Reunion held in Bunker Hill, IL on August 9th it was moved, seconded and unanimously passed that the following Wood Family members be appointed to the Wood Cemetery Board; April Wood Blount, Ollie Schwallenstecker and Pam Monetti.

Tan Moretto
Pam Monetti, President

April Wood Blount
April Wood Blount, Secretary

JUDGES added to list 9-9-2008

DEMOCRAT JUDGES

Mt. Olive 1

Dem-Karen Goodman 5602 Mt. Olive Rd., Mt. Olive (217-999-2721)

Virden 3

Dem-Florence Jo Anne Odom 529 Otto, Palmyra

Gillespie 4

Dem-Penny L. Hughes 13234 Rt. 16, P.O. Box 31, Gillespie

Carlinville 1

Dem-Sherry Tinder 33 Eastland Ct., Carlinville (217-854-2891)

Carlinville 6

Dem-Robert Kates 335 Denby, Carlinville (217-854-4128)
Dem-Wilma Clevenger 916 Marshall, Carlinville (217-854-8436)
Dem-Betty Branson 772 N. Oak, Carlinville (217-854-7703)

South Palmyra

Dem (Sub)-Marlene D. Holloway 171 E. Myrtle, Palmyra (217-436-2317)

REPUBLICAN JUDGES

Cahokia l

Rep-Frank Fred Birkenkamp 11642 Jefferson, Litchfield (217-324-4871)

Cahokia 3

Rep-Donna Knoche 108 W. Marshall, Gillespie (618-362-6340)

Virden 1

Rep-Harold L. Huffman 213 E. Madison, Girard (217-473-2800) Rep-Sue (Amber) Huffman 213 E. Madison, Girard (217-473-2800)

South Otter

Rep-Ella Jean Kuhar 27801 Carlinville Cutoff Rd., Girard

Brighton 2

Rep-Vera Bierbaum 1385 Woodburn Rd., Brighton (618-278-4277)